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This publication is the Official  
Newsletter of A.B.A.T.E. of MN, Inc. 
Opinions expressed here in, by the  
Editor and others, may not be those of 
A.B.A.T.E. of MN. Articles may be  
reprinted with proper attribution.

SUBMISSIONS TO ROAD NOISE 
email: roadnoise@abatemn.org 

Road Noise 
16550 226th Ave NW 
Elk River, MN 55330

ROAD NOISE  
ADVERTISEMENTS 

No faxed ads. Deadline is the 1st of the 
month prior to publication. Use a jpeg 
file format for electronic ads. Mailed ads 
must be mailed flat. Send Display Ad        
Artwork on paper no larger than 8.5" X 
11". Do not  reduce artwork to desired 
size, make a note for the desired size for 
the ad (spell out the size).  
 Cost / Spaces / per issue  
           Business Card        $15.00 
           1/4 page                  $35.00 
           1/2 page                  $65.00 
           Full page               $125.00 
           Full page *Insert           call 
 *Additional printing charges for Inserts. 
 If Ads are prepaid for one year, a 10% discount is 
applied. If production work is necessary on the 
Ad, $35.00 per hour will be billed.  
Chapter Fundraisers/political ads receive a 30% 
discount.  
At the descretion of the Editor, if late ads (after the 
1st of the month prior to publication) are accepted, 
a 20% surcharge will be added to the cost.  
Website advertising:  
Chapter Fundraisers ads are free of charge. Use a 
jpeg file format for electronic ads and send to:  
roadnoise@abatemn.org. 
 

LETTERS AND ARTICLES 
Submissions are encouraged, however, are           
subject to editing and will be printed at the              
discretion of the Road Noise Committee. The use of 
foul language, personal attacks or the use of            
language that may be libelous or interpreted as         
inciting hate or sexual harassment is not permitted. 
User comments are reviewed by moderators to en-
sure that comments meet these standards. Anyone 
submitting an article, “Letter to the Editor,” or         
photograph may request that it be returned by           
including with submission a self-addressed 
stamped envelope. Letters to the Editor must be         
accompanied with the author’s signature. For           
electronic picture submissions, use a tiff or jpeg file 
format.  

GRAPEVINES AND REPORTS 
The deadline is the 10th of the month 

 prior to publication. 
 - DO NOT submit in all uppercase, or insert  
   backgrounds. 
 - Include your chapter/committee name on the 
   subject  line of the email that you send to the 
   Road Noise.  
 Use the following basic outline: 
 1) Chapter/Committee Name 
 2) Next Chapter/Committee Meetings/Time,  Place 
 3) Upcoming Events; What, Where, When 
 4) Meeting Updates, Important News, Comments 

ROAD NOISE CONTENT 

State Coordinator  . . . . . . . . . .5 

Assistant State Coordinator  . . .5 

Committees & Reports  . . . .6-14 

Veteran of the Month  . . . . . . .14 

Business of the Month  . . . . . .15 

Biker of the Month  . . . . . . . . .15 

Iowa Freedom Rally . . . . . . . .16 

SW District Grapevines  . .17-19 

NE District Grapevines  . . .20-22 

NW District Grapevines  . .22-23 

SE District Grapevines  . . .24-26 

State Rally Vendors  . . . . . . . .26 

Calendar of Events . . . . . .27-28 

Road Noise Advertising  . . . . .28 

Meeting of the Minds  . . . .29-30 

2024 State Rally Sponsor .31-39 

New & Renew  . . . . . . . . . . . .38 

Cover 
State Rally 

ROAD NOISE CONTACT: 
roadnoise@abatemn.org 

16550 226th Ave. NW 
Elk River, MN 55330

ROAD NOISE 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 

 
Committee Chair  . . .Tammy Winkels 

Editor  . . . . . . . . . .      Corinne Baker 

Organizer  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Deb Kviz 

Secretary  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Open 

Treasurer  . . . . . . . . Charm Bolgrean 

Advertisements  . . Michelle Backlund 
Proof Readers  . . .Michelle Backlund 

Tammy Winkels 
Kimmer Robertson 

Gaida Trout 
Donna Larish 

Angie Webb-Darwin 
Contributors  . . . . . . . . .Rick Arguello 

Mack Backlund 

 A.B.A.T.E. OF MN 
STATE OFFICE 

STATE OFFICE HOURS: 
Monday - Friday 6:00pm - 9:00pm 
 
State Office Administrator, Shelly Deutsch 

 E-mail: StateOffice@abatemn.org 
 A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota, Inc. 

 P.O. Box 142 
Mapleton, MN 56065 

 (507) 487-5000 
 

Not receiving your Road Noise? 
 Contact the State Office to ensure your address 
is correct in our system. If it is correct, you will 
need to contact your post office to ensure that 
they are delivering the Road Noise to you. 
 
Get address changes to me ASAP.  
Road Noise is bulk mail and will not be   
forwarded. 
 
Membership tri-folds:  
can be requested from the State Office, or from 
Shelley Deutsch (Membership & Retention 
Chair) at (507) 227-4498, or membership 
@abatemn.org. You can also find membership 
forms on the  website at www.abatemn.org. 
When you recruit a new member, write your 
name and Chapter on the tri-fold so you receive 
credit for the recruit. Make sure tri-folds,   
Chapter information forms, and other pertinent 
business documents are written legibly,   
including area codes, zip  codes, phone 
numbers, and e-mail addresses.  Use 
POSTAL CORRECT  addresses. The following 
are address tips: Do not abbreviate County 
Road, Minnesota State Highway, Circle, do not 
use #sign (i.e. Co. Rd, ST, Hwy, CR, use Lot or 
Apt. or TRLR number, example: Trailer + number 
=TRLR 201 or Lot 201, or Apt 201). 
 
Memberships:  
Postcards go out to members who will expire 
at the end of that given month. Renewals must 
reach the State Office by the third Friday of the  
month, regardless of the date, to ensure you      
receive your next month’s Road Noise. Use 
POSTAL CORRECT address! Please allow 4-6 
weeks to receive your new hard cards. 
 
Minutes:  
from Chapter, Committee, and District meetings 
can be e-mailed to stateoffice@abatemn.org. 
  
Mailing Labels:  
The State Office can print current mailing labels 
for your Chapter’s newsletters, reminder cards, 
and event flyers.  

Feel free to call me with questions,  
concerns, and inquiries 6:00 pm to  
9:00 pm, or leave a message and  

I will return your call ASAP. 
A.B.A.T.E. of MN accepts no responsibility for 

the submissions, comments, opinions, or  
errors contained within this publication. 
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CHAPTER PRESIDENT CONTACTS
Northeast District: 
   O   St. Cloud           Central Chapter                         Travis Rolfes                  (320) 249-6221 
   C    St. Francis         East Central Chapter                Jim Pierson                    (763) 226-1797 
    6    Finlayson           Jack Pine Riders Chapter         Duane Tchida                 (320) 515-0232 
   G   Twin Cities         Metro Chapter                            Nick Capra                     (612) 910-7508 
   M   Duluth                Northeast Chapter                     Ed McPhail                    (218) 390-4468  
    4    Big Lake            Sand Dunes Chapter                Michael Olkives             (612) 730-8676 
    8    Grand Rapids    Up North Chapter                      Chris Parks                    (218) 398-7640 

Northwest District: 
   U    Roseau              Borderland Chapter                   Patrick Sullivan              (218) 242-0120 
    7     Alexandria          Freedom First Riders Chapter  Derek Nelson                (320) 766-9856 
   E    Detroit Lakes     Heart of the Lakes Chapter       Jessica Cooper              (218) 457-5211 
   Y    Bemidji              North Star Chapter                    Anthony Coller               (218) 508-7416 
   D    Red Lake Falls  Northwest Chapter                    Ben Hand                      (218) 280-6267 

Southeast District: 
   P    Wells                  Flatlanders Chapter                  Tony Roe                       (507) 438-5962 
   N    Rochester          Southeast LC Chapter               Jerome While                 (507) 202-1015  
    I     Mankato            River Valley Chapter                 Anthony Crandell           (763) 310-7971 
   S    Owatonna          Straight River Chapter              Mike Smith                     (507) 213-8845 
   Q   Chaska              Tri-County Chapter                    Jon Fernholz                 (952) 649-0581 

Southwest District: 
   H    Marshall             Buffalo Ridge Chapter               Jesse Warnke                (952) 715-1639 
   K    Glenwood          Glacial Ridge Chapter               Dan “Hives” Bursaw      (320) 342-3999 
    J    Delano               Lake Chapter                            April Murch                    (612) 741-0279 
   V    St. James          Rolling Prairie Chapter              Tom Duncan                  (507) 830-0782 
   B     Hutchinson       South Central Chapter              Doug “Dougie” Cohen   (605) 321-9613 
   A    Worthington       Southwest Chapter                   Todd Homan                 (507) 304-5901 
   X    Madison             Way West Chapter                    Joe Ruby                       (605) 949-1366

A.B.A.T.E. OF MINNESOTA CONTACTS

State Coordinator 
Jane Doyle (612) 910-1572 
statecoordinator@abatemn.org 
Assistant State Coordinator 
Jim Orn (320) 250-4000 
AsstCoordinator@abatemn.org 
State Treasurer 
Michelle“Mitch” Backlund 
 (763) 263-1532 
StateTreasurer@abatemn.org 
State Secretary 
Michele Legried (507) 251-3805 
StateSecretary@abatemn.org 
Northeast District Director 
Chad Marchand (320) 342-3271 
NortheastDir@abatemn.org 
Northwest District Director 
Edgar Burke (218) 849-5021 
NorthwestDir@abatemn.org 
Southeast District Director 
Mike Burgess (507) 327-0566 
SoutheastDir@abatemn.org 
Southwest District Director 
Shelly Deutsch (507) 227-4498 
SouthwestDir@abtemn.org 
Trustee 
Mack Backlund (763) 226-9195 
Trustee@abatemn.org 
Awards 
Awards@abatemn.org 

A.B.A.T.E. University Chair 
Stephanie Christensen (763) 443-4732 
abateu@abatemn.org 
Buddy Bear Chair 
Sharon Polman (218) 507-5163 
BuddyBear@abatemn.org 
Education Chair 
Jon Fernholz (952) 649-0581 
Education@abatemn.org 
Gambling Manager 
Dan Matzdorff (952) 250-5113 
Gambling@abatemn.org 
Historian 
Gaida Trout 
historian@abatemn.org 
Legislative Team 
legislative@abatemn.org 
Marketing Director 
Harmony Sturges (320) 583-6162 
marketing@abatemn.org 
Membership and Retention 
Shelley Deutsch (507) 227-4498 
membership@abatemn.org 
MRF Liaison 
Ryan Triebenbach (651) 270-7670 
MrfRep@abatemn.org 
NCOM Liaison 
Dale Peterson (218) 247-7352 
NcomLiaison@abatemn.org 

Products Manager 
Kari Duncan (507) 830-0644 
Products@abatemn.org 
Publications Chair 
Tammy Winkels (320) 252-7353 
publications@abatemn.org 
Revisor  
Open 
revisor@abate.org 
Road Noise Editor 
roadnoise@abatemn.org 
State Office Administrator 
Shelly Deutsch (507) 487-5000 
StateOffice@abatemn.org 
State Rally Chair 
Doug Cohen  (605) 321-9613 
Rally@abatemn.org 
Ways and Means 
Kristy Luhman (952) 412-6064 
Ways-Means@abatemn.org 
Website 
Kimmer Robertson (763) 772-4776 
WebMaster@abatemn.org 
Write to Ride 
Frank Ernst (612) 801-2920 
Write2ride@abatemn.org 
Young Riders 
Harmony Sturges (320) 583-6162 
youngriders@abatemn.org 
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Dear Fellow Motorcyclists:
American Bikers for Awareness, Training, 
and Education (A.B.A.T.E.) of Minnesota is 
a not for profit, grass roots organization 
that is committed to educating  
motorcyclists and the general public 
about motorcycling. A.B.A.T.E.members 
ride many different types and brands of  
motorcycles. We are all people with a 
common interest in a common activity. 
The fact that we share an interest in  
motorcycling is more important than the 
type of motorcycle we ride. 
 
There are chapters of A.B.A.T.E. located 
throughout Minnesota. Each of these 
chapters is represented on the A.B.A.T.E. 
Board of Directors (B.O.D.). The B.O.D. 
also includes the A.B.A.T.E. state officers. 
The B.O.D. meets once each quarter to 
discuss the operation of the organization. 
In addition, eachchapter holds a monthly 
meeting in their area of the state. 
A..B.A.T.E. is a member driven  
organization. Members are encouraged 
to participate in any of these meetings. 
 
A.B.A.T.E. seeks to promote the positive 
aspects of motorcycling and strives to 
protect the rights of motorcyclists by 

being involved in the local, state and  
national political process. Safer  
motorcycling, reducing accidents and  
fatalities can be best accomplished by 
education and training of both the  
motorcyclists and the general public, not 
necessarily through additional legislation. 
 
Our ability to enjoy many freedoms 
while riding motorcycles in Minnesota 
is the direct result of the work done by 
motorcyclists in our state. These people 
have joined together to fight for our 
rights and freedoms. 
 
The efforts of these people have made 
Minnesota a leader in motorcycle safety. 
We have one of the toughest licensing 
standards in the nation, the best public 
awareness programs, and the most  
comprehensive rider education programs 
in the nation. These efforts have helped 
reduce motorcycle accidents, injuries, and  
fatalities in spite of the growing number 
of licensed motorcyclists in Minnesota. 
 
To continue these efforts we need your 
support and participation. Show your 
commitment to protecting and preserving 

your rights as a motorcyclist in Minnesota. 
Participate in the meetings, rides, and the 
fundraising  activities. You will be informed 
about the motorcycle activities in the 
state by receiving Road Noise, the 
A.B.A.T.E. monthly news publication. 
A.B.A.T.E. is fun, educational and a great 
way to meet people and make new 
friends with similar interests. 
 
With your help, we can continue to  
promote the positive image of  
motorcyclists. If you want more 
information about A.B.A.T.E., please  
attend any of our meetings, meet other 
members, and ask questions. 
 
We are pleased that you have decided 
your rights are worth protecting, that the 
positive aspects of motorcycling are 
worth promoting, that education is  
important, and that the cost of an 
A.B.A.T.E. membership is a small price to 
pay to preserve and promote these  
principles. 
 
Members are the most important thing 
that A.B.A.T.E. has, so Thank You for  
becoming a member and we look  
forward to seeing you at our events.

MINNESOTA ORGANIZATIONS 
Motorcycle PAC of Minnesota 
       Mark Senn (612) 839-1077 
       8360 Suffolk Drive 
       Chanhassen, MN 55317 
  
Minnesota Motorcycle Club Coalition 
       Web: www.mnmccoalition.com 
       Facebook: mnmccoalition 
       Secretary: Mike Klatt 
       Email: mncoalitionsec@gmail.com  
 
 Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Center - 
MMSC 
       Beginning, experienced, and 
       sidecar rider courses 
       (800) 407-6677 
       www.motorcyclesafety.state.mn.us 
 
 Minnesota Motorcycle Safety 
Advisory Task Force 
       Jon Fernholz, Liaison 
       mnmsatf@abatemn.org 
 
 Motorcycle Dial-A-Ride 
       John Nelson 
       mcdar1596@gmail.com 
       (320) 262-6607 
 
 MN Confederation of Clubs 
       https://www.facebook.com/cocofmn/
       webmaster@cocofmn.com 
       jerry.cmcmn@gmail.com    
       CoC of MN email: cocofmn@gmail

THE HEARTLAND STEAM ORGANIZATIONS 

NATIONAL MOTORCYCLE RIGHTS ORGANIZATION 

A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota 
stateoffice@abatemn.org 
P.O. Box 142 
Mapleton, MN 56065 
(507) 487-5000  
A.B.A.T.E. of Illinois 
PO Box 526 
Avon, IL 61415 
(309) 343-6588 • Fax (309) 343- 6387 
http://abate-il.org  
A.B.A.T.E. of Iowa 
1240 Washington St. • P.O. Box 70 
Eldora, IA 50627 
(641) 858-5001 • Fax (641) 858-5012 
http://abateiowa.org 
 
A.B.A.T.E. of Nebraska 
P.O. Box 22764 
Lincoln, NE 68542 
(402) 489-0651 
www.abateofne.com 

A.B.A.T.E. of North Dakota 
1001 S 22nd St 
Bismarck, ND 58504 
(800) 726-4094 • Fax (701) 224-0650 
abatend.com 
 
A.B.A.T.E. of South Dakota 
 #243 2601 S. Minnesota Ave, STE 105 
Sioux Falls, SD 57105-4750 
http://www.abatesd.com 
 
ABATE of Wisconsin 
PO Box 38 
Brookfield, WI 53008 
(262) 402-0593 
http://www.abatewis.org

American Motorcyclist Association (AMA) 
13515 Yatmouth Drive                                        Pickerington, OH 43147 
(614) 856-1900                                                  www.AMADirectlink.com 
 
Motorcycle Riders Foundation MRF 
E-Mail: mrfoffice@mrf.org 
P. O. Box 9090                                                                Peoria, IL 61612 
(202) 546-0983                                                                     www.mrf.org 
 National Coalition of Motorcyclists N.C.O.M. 
21054 Sherman Way, 3rd floor                          Canoga Park, CA 91303 
(800) ON-A-BIKE                                              http://www.aimncom.com 
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Did you attend the July Board of Directors 
meeting?  There are a lot of exciting things 
happening within our organization.  Where 
would you like to help out?  We need you, 
and your ideas, to continue to improve our 
organization. 
 
It's almost time for the A.B.A.T.E. of  
Minnesota State Rally.  Are you ready to  
attend?  The rally committee has been 
working hard to make this a wonderful, 
busy, well-organized and fun weekend.  

State  

Coordinator 

Jane Doyle 

(612) 910-1572 
statecoordinator@abatemn.org

Well, I hope everyone had fun at the  
Freedom Rally in Iowa. I know it’s always a 
good time and 99% of the time you get 
rain, which happened this year again.  
 
And now it’s time to start looking at our 
State Rally Labor Day weekend. It’s right 
around the corner. It’ll be here before you 
know it and it’ll always be a good time. 
Looks like we have a great band lineup and 
there’s a lot of volunteers helping to put this 

Bring some friends along, and lend a  
helping hand.  Volunteering to help during 
the rally allows everyone a chance to  
participate in activities and have fun. 
 
Summer is going fast.  Get some miles on 
that bike, and enjoy the fresh air! 
 

Quote of the Day: 

"A straight line may be the  
shortest distance between two 
points, but it is by no means  

the most interesting."  
— Dr. Who 

 
 Jane  

on. Once you get there and would like  
to volunteer to help, I guarantee you,  
somebody will put you to work. 
 
And once again, it looks like the chapters 
have been putting on a bunch of great 
events this summer. It’s always a lot of work, 
but in the end, it all helps out. 
 
Well, that’s all I’ve got for now. I had  
grandkids for one week and shipped them 
off to the other grandmas and now we’re 
getting ready to take them back home to 
Colorado Springs in the camper. Three kids, 
900 Miles, and everyone wonders why I 
drink. 
 
Till next time, 

   Jim 

Assistant  

State  

Coordinator 

Jim Orn 

(320) 250-4000 
AsstCoordinator@abatemn.org 

A.B.A.T.E.  of MN State Rally 
August 30 - September 2
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State Rally  

Report   

Doug Cohen 

(605) 321-9613 
Rally@abatemn.org

Next Meeting (s): 
August 17th, Eagles Club, Litchfield, 12:00 pm 
 
Rally month is finally here! Are you excited? Bring 
your friends to enjoy everything the rally has to offer.  
Participate with the bands, visit the bike games, the  
different contests, vendors, and the rally bonfire. This is 
your chance to connect with all your other chapters and 
celebrate the fight for our freedoms that you have 
worked so hard on all year long! 
 Here are some important things  

to know about the rally this year: 
 CHAPTER CHECK OFF LIST 
Help us help you during rally week. This check off list will 
also be handed out to each chapter at the Rally. 
 SETUP 
You can enter the fairgrounds AFTER 3:00 pm on Sunday 
August 25th to setup your camper or tent early, but NOT 
BEFORE as we need time to do the walk through with 
the fair board committee. Fire Rings and Wood is  
available for $10 each, starting on Thursday. Go hang up 
your chapter's flag on the fence by the front gate. The 
flags are located where the Sunday morning service are 
held, next to the office building. 
 DURING THE RALLY 
Park your bikes away from the edge of the roadways in 
the fairgrounds to make room for tractors and golf carts. 
Use ashtrays for your cigarette butts not the ground. Feel 
free to use your own foggers to spray for bugs. No one is 
allowed to plug into any outlets connected to the State 
Products building. Blowing circuits has destroyed the 
product cash register in the past. Courteous quite zone 
camping is available starting from the west side of the 
road (behind the products building) leading over to the 
church. No generators are allowed to be running in this 
quiet zone only between 10:00 pm – 8:00 am. 
  TEAR DOWN – MONDAY MORNING 
Take out and tie your garbage bag, turn upside down 
the garbage barrel, leave bag next to barrel. Any other 
garbage items leave next to the barrel. Pick up any  
cigarette butts. Your fire ring needs to be cool and 
tipped up on its side. Leave ashes where they are. No 
fires on Monday morning, ashes need to have time to 
cool down so they can be picked up. 
  RALLY REMINDERS 
If you need help, contact Security (wearing yellow shirts) 
in the office. If you are hurt, go to First Aid in the office. If 
you have questions, contact Rally Chair Dougie Cohen 

directly at (605) 321-9613. Please sign up for a volunteer 
shift in the office. No pets are allowed at the fairgrounds. 
 BIKE SHOW 
It was voted on per all your feedback to keep the bike 
show at the same location as last year. We appreciate 
your input! 
 VOLUNTEER SIGN UPS 
We still have a lot of volunteer shifts open. We need your 
help!! 
 See open spots listed below. Contact Ingrid Cohen at 
(763) 516-7029 to volunteer. Each shift you work enters 
you in a drawing. Three worked shifts get you a  
volunteer patch. Drawing prizes are given out at the  
October B.O.D. 
 RALLY FLYERS 
This is our last month to hang up rally flyers wherever 
you go. The flyer is available for download on the state 
website and was emailed to your chapter. 
 REGISTRATION 
We are still looking for an assistant to help Tonja run the 
registration table. This person would give Tonja some  
relief from running the table all day and night. Call Ingrid 
Cohen at 763-516-7029 if you are interested. 
 RALLY RAFFLE TICKETS 
This is our main fundraiser for the rally, so help us sell  
raffle tickets! Have your chapter contact Dan Matzdorff at 
(952) 250-5113 to get raffle tickets to sell. $10 raffle 
tickets, anyone can purchase, and you do not need to be 
present to win. 1st Prize - $2000, 2nd Prize - $1750,  
3rd Prize - $1500, 4th Prize - $1250, 5th Prize - $1000,  
6th Prize - $750, 7th Prize - $500, 8th Prize - $250. Winners 
will be announced Sunday, September 1st at 8:00 pm. 
 RALLY EVENTS  
Chapter Royalty Pageant, Memorial Ride, Sponsorship 
Ride, Bike Games, Sled Pulls, Fashion Show, Bike Show, 
Chili Contest, Tattoo Contest, Wet T-Shirt Contest, Rally 
Raffle. 
 ENTERTAINMENT  
Five Minute Major, Coconut Tiger, Trip Dog Dare, Molly 
Hatchet, Austin Healey, Jam It Anyway DJ & Karaoke, 
Tommy Rexx 
 VENDORS 
Club Tiki, Dar’s Goof, Come & Get It Catering, Dial-A-
Ride, Herradura’s Family Mexican Restaurant, Inspire 
Health & Wellness, Dark Knight Custom Laser Engraving, 
We Bead, Assholes Garage & Tire, Christian Motorcyclist 
Association, DW Therapeutic Massage, The Biker  
Lawyers PC, Got Ink Tattoos, Inkology 102 Tattoo Studio, 
Spanky’s Woodshed, Lost Viking Art, Sew Knotty, Wild 
Peech Embroidery & Crafts, Unique Custom Wood  
Design, Cindy’s Cookie Jar. 

 Dougie Cohen, Rally Chair
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2024 State Rally Information
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A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota 
Legislative Team Report

We are creating a legislative team, the team to 
include four to six people but will consult with 
others if their skills or experience is needed.  
 
Will include people with different political 
preferences and background, DFL, IR,  
Independent. Will include people that have 
different perspectives, experience, and  
knowledge on subjects. 
 
Include members from different areas thus  
different state and federal legislative  
representation 
 
Team approach spreads responsibility among 
several people not placing all the work on one 
group planning for Bikerday needs, activities, 
and budget. Group planning and preparing 
our candidate survey (after primary August 
13th, 2024). Group will collaborate on talking 
points for our important issues. 
 
Team may arrange local legislative gatherings, 
or meetings if needed. Provide assistance to 
members for citizen lobby methods, letter  
writing, legislative communication, prescient 
caucus training (January). 
 
Team planning and preparing budget for  
necessary travel and/or other legislative  
expenses. 
 
Team members will attend local meetings of 
the COC (Confederation of Clubs) and MMCC 
(Minnesota Motorcycle Club Coalition) to learn 
of their issues and share our activity. Team 
members available to travel, Bikers in the  
Beltway, Meeting of the minds, National  
Coalition of Motorcyclists conventions/ 
meetings, National Council of Clubs, others if 
needed. 
 
Team will make recommendations to the 
A.B.A.T.E. board and remain accountable to 

the A.B.A.T.E. board. 
 
Team will review potential legislation, consider 
if it is beneficial or detrimental to motorcyclists 
and make recommendation to initiate, support, 
oppose or remain neutral. If short notice issues 
arise team will move forward acting in the best 
interest of A.B.A.T.E. our members and all  
motorcyclists. Team members available when 
testifiers are needed on issues, (often short  
notice). 
 
The team will communicate and strategize  
with Motorcycle PAC (Political Action  
Committee) of Minnesota and our lobbyist.  
We will collaborate with other stake holders, 
that have an interest in, or may have the ability 
to affect the outcome of our efforts concerning 
motorcyclists. Team will put plans into action, 
all sharing in the responsibility, a group effort 
Legislative concerns and activity vary so  
meetings will take place as needed. Because 
of the changing activity in our legislature some 
meetings may be very short notice. Many 
meetings may be virtual or phone conference, 
but occasionally will meet in person.  
 
We will provide timely, accurate, informative, 
updates on legislative issues to our members 
and other motorcyclists using best methods 
available Road Noise, Web site, Facebook, E 
mail blasts or personal contact if necessary 
A.B.A.T.E. board reports, Road Noise reports, 
or others will be delivered by the appropriate 
team member. 
 
A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota will remain our  
legislative priority & loyalty. 
 
Submitted on behalf of  
A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota Legislative Team 
 

— frank 
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Motorcycle 

Safety  

Task Force 

Jon Fernholz 

(952) 649-0581 
mnmsatf@abatemn.org 

 

This report was sent in time to be published for last 
month's Road Noise. You might have noticed that 
there were two pages with the same reports on 
them. Crap can happen between editing and the 
actual printing process. I am not blaming any part 
of the process, but instead, thanking everyone that 
is involved in getting a huge amount of information 
out to our membership on a monthly basis.  
Fortunately, there won't be much new to report 
since the meetings are bi-monthly. Last month's  
report is as follows: 
 
The afternoon prior to the task force meeting on 
May 16th, we gathered for a rider training event. As 
I've written about, this was potentially a new hybrid 
course referred to as Crash Avoidance Training 
(CAT). We were the guinea pigs to test it out. It also 
gave the rider coaches and their leadership an  
opportunity to figure out where the best vantage 
point, as coaches, would be to view the riders and 
be able to give the best feedback possible for 
training purposes. What was most interesting and 
constructive for myself, was learning what is  
referred to as trail braking. This is the concept of 
using your front brake just before and into a turn, 
gradually releasing front brake pressure the further 
your lean angle increases. A scary thought at first, 
but once you start to feel a little comfortable using 
it, it opens a whole new box of toys to explore. 
 
The meeting started off with the announcement 
that the task force applicants have been appointed. 
We were allowed to vote on subjects as we were 
used to doing in the past. I am still unsure if  
minutes of the meeting were being recorded to 
disseminate to the members prior to the next 
meeting, but I will find out by the next meeting.  
Although I have not received a letter from the 
Commissioner, Department of Public Safety that I 
am appointed to the task force, which has been the 
norm, it is encouraging that the Secretary of State's 

website reflects that members have been  
appointed. Slow progress folks, but it IS progress. 
 
We had a guest speaker join us. Officer John 
Greene from the Edina Police Department's Motor 
Unit (motorcycle cop) shared about his motorcycle 
training experiences. He shared that the fact he 
had only been riding a motorcycle for a short time 
before taking the multiple-week course was a 
benefit to him because he hadn't had years of bad 
motorcycle riding habits to shed, and relearn. I was 
unaware that there were any Motor Units still in  
existence in this state, but he stated that Edina has 
four officers assigned to the unit that share two 
motorcycle squads. Apparently, there are a few 
other agencies, including the city of Eagan that 
have motor patrols. Officer Greene was asked by a 
member of the task force what he would do during 
the course of a legal traffic stop of a motorcyclist 
that did not have a valid motorcycle permit or valid 
endorsement. His response was to the effect of, 
tow it every time. Get that motorcycle off the road. 
He shared that knowing the dangers involved, he 
simply couldn't live with the idea of letting some-
one with zero motorcycle training leave his traffic 
stop and get into a life-altering, or life-ending, 
crash. This response garnered multiple "thank 
you’s" from the membership of the task force.  
 
Officer Greene was then asked by a member, 
"What is the Department's policy regarding the 
same traffic stop scenario?". His response was that 
it is left up to the discretion of the officer conduct-
ing the traffic stop. This is a similar response the 
task force has received from the State Patrol and 
also the Carver County Sheriff.  
 
We have had an unfortunate spike in motorcyclist 
fatalities as of the last report I received on July 25th. 
A total of 22 fatalities so far compared to 20 on the 
same date last year. As I am looking over the last 
couple of reports, I have realized that the statistics 
in certain categories are fluctuating up and down.  
I will reach out and see if I can get some accurate 
information. As always, make your OWN choices 
and keep your head on a swivel. 
 

Jon Fernholz 

FROM ROAD NOISE EDITOR: Our sincere apologies, there was a double page print in the July 
issue and the report from Jon Fernholz was left out.  From Jon Fernholz: A few things have been 
revised but the info is the same. Please publish this version and skip republishing what I sent in 
for the July issue. Shit happens, thank you for all that you all do for our membership! 
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At the July Board of Directors meeting, we  
distributed Write Ride patches and or rocker 
to Tri-County, Sand Dunes and Northeast  
chapter members. 
 
I apologize to a Lake chapter member;  
I missed distributing a rocker for her at the 
April Board meeting. Fortunately, the member 
spoke up, let me know and now we have that 
corrected. If I happen to miss getting patches 
or rockers to you or to any member of your 
chapter, please send me a note so we can get 
it corrected. The people that do the work  
deserve to be rewarded for their efforts 
 
Election season is started and there is an  
incredible number of opportunities to meet 
legislators and candidates. Town hall meet-
ings, fundraisers, parades, and the list goes on. 
I encourage you to take advantage of these 
opportunities go meet the people that may 
soon be deciding what rights, privileges, and 
obligations you have. The government is in 
every aspect of our lives we need to have 
people we trust making decisions, we need to 
be involved at the state and federal level. Let’s 
find people that think the way we do and  
support the issues important to us and put 
them in charge. 
 
The candidate you meet now may be your 
legislator next session. Let’s help those that 
support of our issues get elected. When you 
find candidates that support us send a copy of 
the communication you have with them.  
We will record that information and track the 
legislators that support us and you will earn a 
Write to Ride patch and or rocker. 
 
Thanks for reading. 
 
 
  frank

Write 

To Ride 

Frank Ernst 

(601) 801-2920 

Write2ride@abatemn.org 

MRF Report   

Ryan Triebenbach 

(651) 270-7670 

MRFrep@abatemn.org 

The good news is that the National Highway  
Traffic Safety Administration (NHTSA) complied 
with a 2022 Congressional directive to report 
back on the profiling of motorcyclists. The bad 
news is that they wrote the report, but no one in 
Congress was alerted. The ugly is that NHTSA’s  
report was so unknown that just three months 
ago, Congress passed another law reminding 
NHTSA that they were owed a report and told 
NHTSA to hurry up. 
 
Only in Washington D.C. does one government 
agency write a report and those who requested it 
have no idea it was written! Thankfully an eagle-
eyed Motorcycle Rider Foundation (MRF) member 
stumbled upon the report and shined a spotlight 
on it. This week the MRF literally had to tell  
Congress that the report they requested TWICE 
was already released. 
 
We often say no one is looking out for bikers but 
bikers. There might be no better example of that 
than this instance. 
 
The five-page report is largely filled with  
motorcycle safety-related data and ways in which 
NHTSA funds safety programs. However, one key 
passage appears at the top. “The Committee  
(Appropriations) noted concerns that NHTSA may 
be conducting activities encouraging states to 
adopt legislation, regulations, or other policies 
that unjustly profile motorcycle riders. NHTSA 
does not do so.” 
 

A.B.A.T.E. of MN 
State Rally 
August 30 - 

September 2! 
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With our State Rally right around the corner, I 
wanted to share (in part) an article from the   
August 1994 Road Noise 

regarding the 
6th Annual State Rally. 

  
"Greetings A.B.A.T.E. Brothers and Sisters. Can you  
remember that old John Deere laboring as it pulled your hay 
rack full of fun seekers touring the Rally grounds? 
 
I can almost see it now; a weekend of camping, fine ladies 
dressed in their tight leathers, tattoos being shown off to 
anyone who enjoys looking, suntanned faces and bodies of 
free living scooter tramps. How about the smiles? Have you 
ever tried to count all the smiles you see on rally weekend? 
Scooter folks from every part of the state (even some out of 
Staters) glad to see one another and just enjoying life,  
sharing a common bond. 
 
As your rally chairman, all these thoughts and scenes come 
to mind, plus some. As Minnesota A.B.A.T.E. members, you 
are lucky to have a committee of people that put together 
such a weekend. 
 
The Rally committee donates time, effort, monies and  
materials and blends them all together with a special love 
that they have for our organization. They come up with a 
weekend experience that I am very proud to be a part of. 
I want to say thanks to the Rally committee for all their help 
and sacrifices. Without their input, this Rally would not  
survive. A big thanks also to all the chapters who have sent 
their volunteer lists, for without these people, the Rally 
couldn't function. So get ready, folks, it's coming straight at 
you, another weekend of tunes, vendors, games, and all the 
fun you want to make happen." 
 
"I can see the campfire smoke curling towards the stars, hear 
the music from the Big Top, envision playing my harmonica 
for all my friends and hear the laughter of campers sitting 
around the evening's fire. The gathering of A.B.A.T.E. of  
Minnesota's tribes, just makes you feel real good inside. 
See you at the Rally, COOP" 
  
I thought this was rather fitting. Thank you to our current 
Rally Committee and be sure to help keep our A.B.A.T.E. of 
Minnesota State Rally continue by doing your part and  
volunteering. 
  
Ride Safe. Ride Free. 

Gaida “G” Trout

Historian 

Gaida Trout 

(320) 291-6975 
historian@abatemn.org 

Publications 

Committee  

Tammy Winkels 
(320) 252-7353 
publications@ 

abatemn.org 

Editor’s Note: Our apologies for leaving 
the Publications Committee column out 
of the July issue of Road Noise: 
 
Next Meeting(s): 
August 11th, Zoom meeting, 11:00 am 
 
We are all busy and with riding season in 
full gear.  Please remember when  
submitting any article, advertising,  
or flyers they must go to  
roadnoise@abatemn.org.  
The subject line should contain what you 
are sending and the information in the 
body of your email, the flyers, and  
pictures in jpeg form. We have deadlines 
that cannot be changed so send all  
information for whatever is being  
submitted on time. If they are not  
received by deadlines, we will put them  
in the next issue. Page 2 in all Road Noise 
issues has more information. See you at 
our Rally!! 
 
Thank you, 
 
   Tammy 
 
 

Products  

Report  

Kari Duncan 

(507) 830-0644 
products@abatemn.org

Greetings Biker Family, 
 
I am busy getting geared up for our State 
Rally, ordering the new Rally shirts and 
some other goodies that I hope you will 
like. So not much more to report on right 
now. 
 
See you at the State Rally, 
 
   Kari 
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State  

Treasurer 
 

“Mitch”  

Michelle Backlund 

(763) 263-1532 
StateTreasurer@abatemn.org

NCOM 

Liason 
 

Dale 

Petersopn 

(218) 247-7352 
ncomliason@abatemn.org

Welcome to August, which for many 
means an annual  pilgrimage to Sturgis.  
If you are one of them, please don't  
become a statistic. 
 
NCOM is an acrnym for the National  
Coalition of Motorcyclists. Which along 
with AIM (Aid to Injured Motorcyclists) is 
FREE. We only ask you to enroll and if i 
njured in a accident to consider using the 
AIM attorney network. 
 
   Just-Dale

Ways &  

Means 

Report  

Kristy Luhman 

(952) 412-6064 

Next meeting(s): 
October 6th, Ugly Bar, Montrose, 12:00 pm 
 
Our committee last met on June 30th. We 
looked over bills, deposits, and fundraiser 
reports. It was great to see everyone at the
meeting and hear about all the adventures
everyone is having this summer. Join us 
sometime and share what you and your 
chapter are up to. I look forward to seeing 
everyone at Rally. Stay safe out there. 
  Kristy

No Report Received

Education 

Jon Fernholz 

(952) 649-0581 

Education@abatemn.org 
 

 

Hello fellow freedom fighters! I am currently in the  
process of compiling overall rider training participation 
that was funded by A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota so far this year. 
This will simply be the number of riders trained and the 
general funds spent (Chapter funds, District Rider Training 
funds).  
 
As far as District Rider Training (DRT) funds are concerned,       
the only district I am aware of that has used them so far is 
the Southwest District. Within that District, $300  went to 
help with Lake Chapter's back-to-back rider training  
weekend (IRC Saturday, ARC Sunday). From what I under-
stand, the  Intermediate class was filled (12 riders) and the 
Advanced  was close to being filled. Another $300  went 
to a rider in  financial need that participated in a Basic 
Rider Course that was contracted by Glacial Ridge  
Chapter. I am thrilled that the Southwest District has taken 
advantage of DRT funds out of the State's Education 
budget, and I want to remind everyone that there has 
been $600  budgeted for each District during the 2024 
rider training season. Please take advantage of the  
opportunity! I am also interested in receiving data         
concerning chapter funded rider training. I have sent out  
a chapter wide email through ZOHO, so please check your 
chapter account emails. At the very least, give me a call 
and relay the information.  
 
I will also have an update at the B.O.D. on the number of 
driver's education students that have received our           
Sharing the Road presentation since the last board          
meeting. Thank you to the members Buffalo Ridge and 
North Star Chapters for your continual work on this             
endeavor.  
 

"Anyone who has never made a mistake 
has never tried anything new.” 

 -Albert Einstein 

 
Jon Fernholz 
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Membership  

& Retention 
 

Shelly Deutsch 

(507) 227-4498 

membership@abatemn.org 

The July 2nd report is in, we are continuing 
to go the wrong direction. I am not sure of 
what to do here. We are down another 27 
members. Lake Chapter gained +7 
members, next highest was Straight River 
with +5, 3rd highest increase was a tie with 
+4 between South Central and  
Central. 
 
I like to say a BIG THANK YOU to all who 
helped at the membership table in  
Algona. It was quite an interesting year to 
say the least! I had 25 members sign up 
and work two four-hour shifts. You guys’ 
ROCK! I have a schedule for 2025 nearly 
filled out already and the start of the 2026 
Rally! Just trying to keep members happy. 
Great job of handling everything that was 
handed to A.B.A.T.E. of Iowa, they did the 
best they could to keep people, bikes, and 
campers safe. Our camp was flooded out 
three separate times! Dan went to town 
and bought a sump pump, who would 
have thought we need a pump at a July 
Rally. After the 2nd downpour of two 
inches in 45 minutes many members were 
evacuated. I know River Valley and Rolling 
Prairie were moved to higher ground, our 
campsite was told to move to higher 
ground, I told everyone if I pack up, I am 
going home, and I did. THANK YOU to Erin 
Fredricks for opening the Friday 8:00 am 
shift! When I got back at noon, the 12-4 
shift started and we closed them at 2:00 
pm. We had 0 sign-ups from 8:00 am to 
2:00 pm so we closed early. I have heard 
some grumbling about members having to 
sign up with IA, here is a thought, sign up 
BEFORE a day or two before you leave, 
and remember to bring your card along. It 
was a weird year, if someone else would 
like to do this job and think they can do it 
better, have at it, it is a big job with no time 
to enjoy the Rally. 
 
See ya down the road! 

  Shelly

Dial-A-Ride 

John Nelson 

(320) 262-6607 

mcdar1596@gmail.com 

 

Dial-A-Ride has put together the 3rd Fall Color Run at the 
end of September. This year we are planning a weekend 
campout. Dates are September 27th, 28th, and 29th. The 
ride again will be in Bemidji area, we have secured a spot 
at Grant Haven RV Park, in Wilton, the park has full electric, 
water hook up at each site, $35 a night. New amenities 
have been added, with showers, laundry, pool table and 
dry bar. The plan is to do pre-registration for the ride on 
Friday night for the ride the next day, with a potluck for  
Friday night. On Saturday morning riders can come  
register at the campground by 9:00 am, then ride to South 
Lueken’s in Bemidji for a second spot for registration with 
kick stands up at 11:00 am. The ride then is 50 miles to 
Federal Dam camp area where we have a vender setting 
up serving lunch, smash burgers, and hot dogs. The ride 
then will precede to Walker and stop at Dairy Queen and a 
fuel stop. Donation for ride registration is $25  and rider 
$10  carload $35 . The ride last year was beautiful, and we 
had a wonderful time. Put the dates on your calendars. All 
proceeds go to Dial-A-Ride to keep our trailers in good 
condition and hopefully add a few more trailers to get 
Minnesota covered.  

  Sharon Polman
Young 

Riders  

Report 
 Harmony Sturges 

(320) 583-6162 

youngriders@abatemn.org

Hi! 
By the time you read this, we will have been to Millville for 
the youth dirt bike races. I have a list of tracks in the state 
of Minnesota that we could go to. Not only will we be able 
to talk to the youth, the parents/or whoever is in charge, 
they might join A.B.A.T.E. when they learn about what we 
do. The state park passport is going slow. I have seen a lot 
of youth on the back of the bikes going for their first rides, 
going on rides and just out enjoying life. Keep posting 
those pictures! 
 
Chat soon! Harmony 
See Supporters of Young Riders on Page 25. 
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Dan “Hives” Bursaw 
U.S. Army Vet 

Glacial Ridge Chapter      
 

Dan, we Thank You 
 for your service! 

 

Marketing 

Director  

Harmony Sturges 
(320) 252-7353 
marketing@abatemn.org  

Not much going on. Hoping our membership drives 
are working.  I would like to say, we need to keep our 
social media positive. If there is a problem, can we use 
a private chat to do it? We are trying to get more 
younger riders involved and we don't want to scare 
them off.    
That’s about it!  Harmony  

 
State Office 

Administrator 
 

Shelly Deutsch 

(507) 227-4498 

membership@abatemn.org 

 

Nothing new to report. Well, I'm sure there is, I just 
can't think of anything right now. 
  Keep on Keepin on… Shelly  

Gambling 

Report 

Dan Matzdorff 
Gambling@abatemn.org

No report received.

A.B.A.T.E.  

University 

Stephanie Christensen 

(763) 443-4732 
AbateU@abatemn.org

A.B.A.T.E University, save the dates,  
April 25th - 27th. 

See You at the 
A.B.A.T.E. 
S tate Rally!
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Spoon calls her kids 
chickens  
and this  
is his 
first 
ride! 
  
Jonathan is his name 
and he was so excited 
to be able to ride with 
Mom. Spoon recently  
re-joined coming 
to Glacial Ridge meetings.

 Biker of the Month 

Business of the Month 

Rendezvous 
Bar & Grill 

35 Oak Ave. S. 
Annandale, MN 55302 

320-261-5167facebook.com/rendez-
vousmn 

Hours of Operation 11am - 1am Everyday 
Goods or services provided:   

Bar, restaurant, off sale, live music 
every Saturday night 

Motorcyclist friendly!  
Ample street parking in front, large 
parking lot and patio in the back.  
New owners are large supporters  
of various motorcycle causes, and are 
new A.B.A.T.E. of MN members! 
Great food, good service and a  
friendly staff. 
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With State Rally right around the corner, are you getting excited? Have you thought about bringing a friend
or two along and show them we know how to have fun? I have seen messages on Facebook about the 
work schedules need more names on it. I have heard many people say to me when I ask them to help out, 
“This is my vacation, I don’t want to!” Can you imagine if everyone thought that way?  
You know, I never even heard of A.B.A.T.E. until Octobrt of 2014, I went to a meeting with Dan in                   
November, I joined in December, was nominated for Chapter rep in January. I had someone ask me once 
“how do you know so much about what’s going on here.” My answer was, I ask questions, I go to meetings, 
(a lot of meetings) if I have a suggestion, I mention it. Sometimes things work out, sometimes not. Don’t let 
someone burst your bubble, we need leaders in all levels!  
Are you reading your Road Noise, so much information is in there. How many have written letters to your 
legislators? We need to make sure they know where we stand on biker issues. If we don’t, who can we 
blame when our freedoms and/or our livelihood will be gone. It’s getting serious folks; you better stand up 
for yourself soon!!! 

 Until next time… Shelly

NOORTHWESTORTHWESTORTHWESTORTHWESTORTHWESTORTHWESTORTHWEST  DIISTRICTISTRICTISTRICTISTRICTISTRICTISTRICT

NOORTHEASTORTHEASTORTHEASTORTHEASTORTHEASTORTHEASTORTHEAST  DIISTRICTISTRICTISTRICTISTRICTISTRICTISTRICT

SOOUTHEASTOUTHEASTOUTHEASTOUTHEASTOUTHEASTOUTHEASTOUTHEAST  DIISTRICTISTRICTISTRICTISTRICTISTRICTISTRICT

SHELLY DEUTSCH, DIRECTOR
(507) 227-4498  southwestdir@abatemn.org

SOUTHWESTOOUTHWESTOUTHWESTOUTHWESTOUTHWESTOUTHWESTOUTHWESTOUTHWEST D  DISTRICTIISTRICTISTRICTISTRICTISTRICTISTRICTISTRICTSOUTHWEST DISTRICT

Rolling Prairie  
Next Meeting(s):  
September 6th, Last Chance Saloon, Hanska, 7:00 pm 
October 5th, The 91 Bar, Hanska, 3:00 pm  
Upcoming Event(s):  
August 30th - September 2nd, State Rally, Meeker 
     County Fairgrounds, Litchfield 
September 7th, Fallen Friends Memorial Ride,  
     Last Chance Saloon, Hanska  
Hello Biker Family,  
We are getting ready for the State Rally, our annual 
Fallen Friends Memorial Ride, and our 2nd annual 
Family Fun Day. 
 
The Fallen Friends Memorial Ride will be on September 
7th with registration from 10 am-11:30 am, a short  
memorial service at 11:30 am, and kickstands up at 
Noon. Cost is $20 for driver, $10 for passengers. 
Burger bar following the ride. We look forward to  
seeing you on this ride.  
The Family Fun Day is still in the planning stages and 
we will update you as soon as we can nail down all 
the details. 
 
I think that is all for now, 
 
— Giggles 
 

Buffalo Ridge 

 Hello Freedom Fighters! 
 
The Buffalo Ridge Chapter presented two sessions of 
“Share the Road” in June, which officially brings our 
overall total to 1,066 kids!  We have more classes 
scheduled in July and August but won’t have those 
numbers by publication time.  Our chapter invested 
in lanyards, and the kids are enjoying those, along 
with the A.B.A.T.E. keychains.  We have officially             
exhausted our supply of t-shirts, handing out the last 
ones at the April class. 
 
New addition to our presentation (as requested by 
the driver’s ed instructor) is an overview of the lane 
splitting legislation.  We feel this is important to        
educate the kids, who are often apprehensive about 
driving the way it is.  Lane splitting isn’t an issue in 
out-state Minnesota, but if any of these kids travels to 
the metro area, we want to prepare them for what 
they may encounter.  We want to thank Frank Ernst for 
the breakdown of the new law, as he has been more 
than generous with his feedback to our chapter. 
 
Thanks for reading! 
 
— Kris Gruhot 
   Sec/Treas - Buffalo Ridge Chapter
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Lake  
Next Meeting(s):  
September no chapter meeting. 
September 1st, District Meeting, Lake Chapter Tent, 
     Rally Grounds, Litchfield, 9:00 am   
Upcoming Event(s): 
August 6th, MN day in Central City, SD   
We headed up to our chapter meeting/campout in Breezy 
Point for our July meeting. Our August meeting was held in 
Waverly at the Uptown Bar at the end of July to allow for 
members to attend Sturgis. We will not be having a  
September meeting but feel free to join us for the district 
meting under the Lake Chapter tent.   
Our Spring into Summer Run, although very wet, was an  
afternoon full of laughter and fun. Thank you to the S.O.S 
for hosting our starting point. Attendees enjoyed drying off 
while shopping at Zap Leather. It is always nice to see 
Chuck and Tiff. Thank you to them for the $25 gift  
certificate that we were able to giveaway during our run.   
Our first Buddy Bear drop off was at the Loretto Fire  
Department. Thank you to all you joined us.   
With the 2024 Grounded Hogs event behind us we are  
beginning preparations for the 2025 Grounded Hogs. We 
will again be running our sponsorship program. If you 
would like to be a sponsor, please reach out any chapter 
member. Everett Smithson will again be our entertainment. 
Jim Kosse is looking to build a bike sculpture out of old  
motorcycle parts. If you have any to donate, please contact 
him. This event supports A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota,  
Motorcycle PAC of Minnesota, the Motorcycle Riders  
Foundation and Dial-A-Ride.   
Start saving your photos for the 2025 calendar. It is never 
too early to start preparing those can be emailed to  
lakechaptermn@gmail.com.  Thank You to our 2025 
Grounded Hogs Sponsors: Gold: Frederick Creek Sheet 
Metal, Keith “Smoker” Efron, Family Counseling Center, 
Buzz and Karen. Silver: Bronze:   
Until next month my friends- Ride Free  
— April  

Buddy Bear drop off at  
Loretto Fire Department

At the end of our Adventures Rainy Run.

Southwest   
Next Meeting(s):  
August 9th, Rushmore Community Center,  
    7:00 pm  
September 9th, Rushmore Community Center, 
     7:00 pm  
 
On July 13th our burger feed fundraiser will be 
held. (yep, it’s old news now!) 
 
Algona Freedom Rally 2024 was a memorable 
event! It was not for the weak of heart. There 
was plenty of mud and beer for everyone! But, 
life is what you make it, and we embraced the 
conditions. The bands were great!  
 
Keep our military and their families in your 
thoughts and prayers.  
 
Stay safe and have a great summer! 
 
BAM 
 
— Becky Murphy
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WAY WEST 
Next Meeting(s):  
August 25th, Litchfield Rally Grounds, 2:00 pm 
September 29th, Gnome Park, Dawson, 12:00 pm  
Upcoming Event(s): 
State RALLY in Litchfield-Labor Day Weekend   
Happy Rally month everyone.  Man, does summer fly by 
fast. Way West is in charge of working Thursday morning 
of the rally and we need a crew to do this!  Our August 
meeting is being held a week prior to the rally at the rally 
grounds.  Those that want to set up camp on that day are 
free to do so after 2:00 pm.  
We're also in charge of running bike games for Saturday 
and Sunday at the rally and will need a crew for that, so 
plan on attending.   It's an awesome time.  
Kuddos to all of you that survived Algona.  You are all my 
spirit animals.   
Keep your knees in the breeze, 
— Gypsy Mama  
 
South Central  
Next Meeting(s):  
August 7th, Riverside Bar, Forest City,  7:00 pm 
August 28th,(September Meeting), Rally 
     Fairgrounds, Litchfield, 7:00 pm 
October 2nd, Valley Inn, Eden Valley,  7:00 pm  
Upcoming Event(s): 
August 11th, Eagles Club Annual Breast Cancer Run, 
     Litchfield, 10:30 am  
August 28th, South Central Burger Night, Litchfield 
     Fairgrounds, 5:30 pm  
In June we had our Burger Day at Meis Outland in  
Watkins, and our 6th annual Fun Run Membership Drive.  
Huge thank you to all those that volunteered, and a big 
shout out to Jen & Doug, Kristy & Bill, for being once 
again awesome hosts!! Yes, it was rainy, but we still had a 
blast!!  
We also had fun at Bike Night at the VFW in Hutchinson.  
Don’t forget to watch our Facebook group for impromptu 
rides.  
Congrats to our South Central ladies, Amanda Weibel, Pat 
Haugen, and Myah Zwart, who passed their beginner's  
course.  Thank you to Glacial Ridge chapter for hosting 
this all-women's class.  
I cannot believe August is here, and rally month is upon 

us.  Have you signed up to volunteer yet?  Bring 
your friends this year, let’s blow the attendance 
numbers out of the water!  
Our South Central annual burger night at the rally 
fairgrounds will be Wednesday, August 28th at 5:30 
pm.  Come join us to help donate to the PAC.  
Sunday, August 11th is the Litchfield Eagles annual 
Breast Cancer Run.  Registration is at 10:30, kick 
stands up at 11:00.  All proceeds go to the hospital 
for women who cannot afford mammograms.  Hope 
to see you there!  
Ride Safe & Free,  
Ingrid Cohen, Secretary 
 
 
 
Glacial Ridge  
Next Meeting(s):  
August 3rd, Marcia’s Bar, Brooten, 6:00 pm 
August 31st, September Meeting held at rally, 6:00 
pm 
 
Upcoming Event(s):  
August 9th - 11th Campout, Kandiyohi County Park 
  
We are planning to have another camp out August 
9th-11th. We plan on getting the canoes and kayaks 
out. Not much else going on in our chapter, other 
than just trying to get life to slow down and enjoy 
our friends and family.
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CHAD MARCHAND, DIRECTOR
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No Report Received

Jack Pine Riders  
Next Meeting(s):  
August 18th, Nickerson Bar, Nickerson, 10:00 am 
September 15th, Marge's Pub & Grub, Brook Park,  
     1:00 pm   
Upcoming Events: 
August 1st-11th, 84th Annual Sturgis Rally, Sturgis, SD 
August 18th, Memorial Ride weekend. Ride ends at 
     Nickerson Bar. Riding/Camping/Bonfire and more. 
     Camping overnight. Meet at Rock Creek Pit Stop 
     (Hwy 35&70) at 11:00 am or Banning Junction at 
     12:00 pm for the memorial ride. Ride leaves at 
     noon. Food, drinks, available at Nickerson Bar. 
     Chapter meeting at Nickerson Bar the next morning.   
Another Shakedown is in the books. Thank you to all 
those that supported A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota by  
attending The Jack Pine Riders 18th Annual Upper  
Kettle River Shakedown. Thank you to all those that 
helped in setting this event up, helped take it down, 
sponsored this event, and all those that worked so 
hard throughout the year to make this event possible. 
THANK YOU!  
  
The next roadside cleanup is scheduled for September 
15th - 11:00 am sharp. Chapter meeting to follow  
highway clean up. The last cleanup had a great turn 
out. Thank you to all who helped out with this  
worthwhile endeavor. 
  
Keep in mind, you do not need to be a Jack Pine 
Riders member to attend any J.P.R. event. Members 
are encouraged to attend. And better yet, members 
are encouraged to bring a friend. Non-members are 
encouraged to stop by and see what we are all about. 
  
For more events, check the Road Noise calendar of 
events. 
 
Also be sure to check your sister chapter grapevines 
for more events. For updated chapter/ events and  
information, log on to our website:  
http://www.jackpineriders.org  
Or check out the Jack Pine Riders Facebook page.  
  
Respectfully, The Grapevine jesus 
 

Metro  
Next Meeting(s):  
August 13th, VFW, Coon Rapids, 7:00 pm 
September 10th, VFW, Coon Rapids, 7:00 pm 
October 8th, VFW, Coon Rapids, 7:00 pm  
Upcoming Event(s): 
August 12th, Taco night, Casa Rio 
September 11th, Taco night, Casa Rio 
October 7th, Taco night, Casa Rio 
Sunday Brunch at Route 47 Pub and Grub 7820  
     University Ave NE, Fridley. Please check our 
     website:  www.metromn.com for dates.  
I would like start with Tina Merritt won best paint at 
our MetroMorial. I apologize for not having her name 
in the last issue of Road Noise.  
Our fall event is starting to come together. We will 
have a date set by the next Road Noise issue. It looks 
like mid to the end of October is our best shot. The 
bike run will be held with the fall event.  
There has been a lot of discussion among the chapter 
about the Lane Splitting bill that has recently passed. 
Some like and some don't. You don't have to lane filter 
if you don't want to. It's your choice.  
We have received our Buddy Bears and are currently 
looking for places to donate them. It's slow going as 
we are looking for places we have not donated the 
Buddy Bears to in the past. It will take time and it will 
work out.  
By the time this issue of the Road Noise goes to print, 
Sturgis will be underway. I look forward to hearing 
about other people's stories when we all return.   
What does Shadow know? Find out in the next issue.  
Stay safe,  
— Shadow 

 

 
 
Up North 
 No Report Received
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East Central  
Next Meeting(s):  
August 4th, American Legion, St. Francis, 11:00 am  
Upcoming Event(s): 
August 24th, Joe Boys Run (Road Guards) 
August 30th - September 2nd, State Rally, Litchfield 
November 23rd, Turkey Bowling, American Legion,  
     St. Francis 
February 8th, Heart On, American Legion, St. Francis  
  
Northeast 
 Hello all,  
Things have picked up again with some good riding 
weather finally.  
We are looking forward to the startup of local biker 
events and rally’s, something happening pretty much 
every weekend.  
Dorrie’s annual awareness rally has come and gone for 
the twelfth year with fifty plus people attending. We 
lined both sides of the street and held up various signs 
promoting driver and rider safety as well as pro- 
motorcycle slogans. The response from the locals is 
very positive with many people commenting either 
seeing us in person or on the news. Thank you Dorrie 
Meyer for arranging this event every year and giving 
us the chance to get out and be heard.  
— Ride safe, Ed 
 
 Sand Dunes 
 
Next Meeting(s):  
August 11th The Buff, Big Lake, 5:00 pm 
September 8th, The Buff, Big Lake, 5:00 pm 
October 13th, The Buff, Big Lake, 5:00 pm  
 
Upcoming Event(s): 
August 3rd - 11th,  84th Annual Sturgis Rally,  
August 30th - September 2ND, Minnesota State 
     A.B.A.T.E. Rally, Litchfield 
September 14th Sand Dunes Fall Ride, Time 
     and Location TBD 
 
Sand Dunes did not have a meeting between 
publications so there is really not much new to 
report. We did have members represent at the 
Summer Hummer. By the time this report is 
published Sand Dunes will have completed a 
Road Guard class enabling more of us to 
guard on our rides and to be available to other 
chapters. 
 
Right now Sturgis is on and the State Rally is 
not fair behind. I will be at both events and so 
will many of our chapter members. That’s all I 
have for now. Short and sweet.  
 
— Take care, Mike Olkives

Central  
Next Meeting(s):  
August 4th, Tavern on First, Little Falls, 12:00 pm 
September 1st, Meeker County Fairgrounds  
    State Rally, Litchfield  
October 6th, Legion, Clearwater, 12:15 pm 
November 3rd Ultimate Bar, Waite Park, 12:00 pm 
  
Upcoming Event(s): 
Biker Bash Revival is coming up real quick! 
     August 15th ,16th and 17th 
     Thursday August 15th: Jam it Anyway Entertainment 
     Friday August 16th: Crimson Edge 
     Saturday August 17th: Diamond Back 
     We are still looking for vendors and sponsors, 
     please contact Joe Bud Wiser for more information 
     If you are looking for camping, please contact Ron  
     Rolfes for a reservation. Hope to see you all there! 
  
We had the chance to go out the Sand Dunes Rodeo. 
Great location and fun for all. They had an amazing 
turn out. And always a good time seeing other  
Chapters.   
From out May ride we got together and presented 
Terebinth Refuge with a check for a total of $2993! 
Can’t wait for next year and what all we can make of it. 
  
From the stories we heard Algona was a great time 
and just a little wet! Haha . . .  but a safe and fun time 
all around. 
  
There was also a ride and celebration of life for a fallen 
member on June 22nd. R.I.P. George,  you will never be 
forgotten. Thank you for all that you did for all of us, 
Central Chapter and A.B.A.T.E.  
  
Until next month, 
 
— Cowboy and Ling  

See More Central photos on the next page.

Central Chapter presented Terebinth Refuge a check for $2993!
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A.B.A.T.E. Central 
Chapter  

photographs.

Freedom First Riders 
 
Next Meeting(s):  
August 10th, Forada City Park, 11:00 am 
  
The summer is flying by, hopefully everyone is getting 
out and getting some riding in.  
  
At our last meeting, which was poorly attended, there 
was some discussion about next year’s Bike Show. 
With the RCC doing their expansion project, the         
committee is looking for a different venue, or a                
different idea for a fundraiser that might make up for 
those donation dollars. Please contact the Bike Show 
Committee if you have any ideas.  
  

Northwest District Chapter Grapevines
Lots of rides that are still out there for many great 
causes, if you are interested. Also, I will have                    
information from the July B.O.D. to put out in the next 
few meetings.    
“Expect the Unexpected” 
  
— Big Papa 
 
Borderland 
 No Report Received    
North Star 
 No Report Received



www.abatemn.org                                                                           ROAD NOISE                         23

HOWDY FOLKS!!ate Rayy   
Sturgis Baby!! As you are reading this some of us are enjoying the hills and Gods beauty in South Dakota.   
Minnesota A.B.A.T.E. State Rally!!!  YES!!! The Next great event to come. Please Bring a friend, a brother, a sister, 
a girlfriend? Bring them ALL! MOLLY HATCHET will be there!!!   
Also, Please take a couple hours to help with a shift. This allows someone else to enjoy the Rally for a bit. I say it 
Every Year, This WILL BE THE BEST RALLY EVER!!!!   
As I read the Road Noise I see many different chapter fundraisers and good times. Take time to visit the sur-
rounding chapters.   
As Always, WE Could use More Members. Help spread the word. 
  

TAKE CARE and RIDE FREE  Edgar

EDGAR BURKE, DIRECTOR
(218) 849-5021 NorthwestDir@abatemn.org
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Heart of the Lakes 
 
Next Meeting(s):  
August 11th , Jess & Rory Olson’s, 42463 County  
     Hwy 14, Richville, 7:00 pm 
  
Wow, August already, where did July sneak off to?            
I hope that you all had safe travels to and from Sturgis 
and great times there. 
  
A young, bright minded coworker of mine asked me 
when the design of motorcycles changed to the more 
aerodynamic look, I didn’t have that answer so of 
course I hit the internet. I didn’t pinpoint an exact time 
frame or even come remotely close to answering that 
question because I became completely distracted by 
Sylvester Roper, an American Inventor, and his 1867 
Velocipede. What pray tell is a Velocipede you ask? A 
motorcycle that was powered by a steam combustible 
engine of course! This bike had a 49 inch wheel base, 
sat on 34 inch tires that had rims made of very little 
iron and wood, yep, WOOD, wood spokes, spoon 
brake system(the lever and block system) with a 
WOOD  block for a brake pad (just hit up your nearest 
tree for replacement), unless you splurged and sought 
the upgraded pads, that came with a piece of leather 
for better stopping power, a twin cylinder engine with 
a 2.25 in bore (what enormous pistons right?) that was 
all powered by steam from the water reservoir that 
was your seat.  
 
Oh, did I mention that you used a hand pump while 
riding to transfer water out of said reservoir to propel 
yourself to the great speed of 40 mph, heehee. 40 

doesn’t seem like anything to write home about            
however look an image of this thing up, it was                 
basically an old school, big wheel, bicycle with an          
engine, NO thought given to balancing, No comfort 
for the rider but man what an ingenious concept,          
(almost as good as the bacon grease powered bike at 
the Spam Museum)! I couldn’t find any numbers for 
range on a tank of water but I can’t imagine it was 
verra far. Plan your trip around the lakes and ponds!  
Looking at that bike and my current, as cool as the 
whole concept is, I am sure glad the motorcycle            
engineers have come as far as they have. 
  
Gods keep you all. 
 
— Jess  
 
Northwest 
 
Next Meeting(s):  
July 27th, Mentor Muni, 11:00 am. Ride to follow - 
     weather permitting. 
September 6th, Chainsaw’s, 8:00 pm.  
  
Upcoming Events: 
August 17th, Membership ride. This ride will start and 
    end at Joe Shimpas. Kickstands up at 10:00 am. 
September 7th, Food/Toy run. This ride will start and 
     end at Chainsaws. Kickstands up at 10am.  
  
The 2025 Ride-In will be held May 30th - June 1st in St. 
Hilaire MN. Please mark your calendars and plan to 
join us for our 36th Ride-In. 
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Another Freedom Rally in the books. I hope everybody had fun and stayed dry. I hope everyone is 
signed up for a shift at the State Rally to help. Let's get out and sell Raffle tickets for the rally, as it 
is a big fundraiser for us. Let's all get out and try to get new members as we are riding this 
summer. Until next time, ride free.  
 
 Mike
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MIKE BURGESS, DIRECTOR
(507) 327-0566    southeastdirector@abatemn.org
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River Valley 
 
Next Meeting(s):  
August 11th, Eagles Club, Mankato, 12:00 pm 
September 8th, Eagles Club, Mankato, 12:00 pm 
 
Upcoming Event(s): 
August 24th, River Valley Gives Back Ride and  
    Fundraiser 
August 30th-September 2nd, State Rally, Meeker County 
     Fairgrounds, Litchfield 
Buddy Bears Run, TBD 
 
Hello All!  
 
I hope everyone is having a great summer… it sure is 
moving fast! But there is so much more fun coming up, 
so keep an eye out for all the rides and events in your 
Road Noise and on the chapters Facebook pages. 
 
Wow, what a unique time that was had in Algona with 
all the rain! Our little areas were a bit “moist” but we 
made the best of it and there was still plenty of fun 
and laughter! And of course it was a pleasure uniting 
with our Iowa A.B.A.T.E. family for their 40th Freedom 
Rally! 
 
It's time again for our RIVER VALLEY GIVES BACK RIDE 
and FUNDRAISER!!!! This year we are excited to “give 
back” to the North Mankato Police Reserves! They’ve 
been there for us, for many years, during our            
Motorcycle Awareness Parade, without asking             
anything in return. The ride is scheduled for Saturday, 
August 24th, rain or shine! Check out our Facebook 
page for details. We hope to see many of you there! 
 
We are very much looking forward to seeing everyone 
at our Labor Day weekend Motorcycle State Rally at 
the Meeker County Fairgrounds in Litchfield coming in 
September! It will be great to see everyone once 
again! Don’t forget to check and see what volunteer 

openings there still are… the more there is to help out 
then the more time we have to have fun. 
 
And of course, welcome to our new members and 
thank you to those who renewed their memberships. 
We are looking forward to seeing you at our monthly 
meetings and chapter's rides and events! And please 
encourage anyone you know to join A.B.A.T.E. Every 
membership helps! 
 
Enjoy your summer and keep it shiny side up! 
 
—  Anthony Crandell , President 
 
 
 
Straight River 
 
Next Meeting(s):  
August 11th, JayCee Park, Owatonna 
September 8th, Box Car, Waseca 
October 13th, Channel Inn, Warsaw 
 
Hope you are all getting plenty of wind therapy in 
between the thunderstorms! 
 
Straight River is working to get the Red, White & Blue 
Benefit finalized.  
 
Saturday, August 10th, sign up Reggie's Brew House 
Owatonna 10-11:30, kickstands up 11:30, meal  
specials, live music, and a silent auction in Warsaw at 
the Channel Inn. Fender Bender starts playing at 5:30. 
We hope to see anyone that can make it. 
 
Happy Trails! 
 
— Mike Smith 
Straight River A.B.A.T.E President 
srabate365@gmail.com 
507-213-8845 
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Southeast LC 
 
Next Meeting(s):  
August 18th, VFW, Rochester, 11:00 am 
September 15th, VFW, Rochester, 11:00 am 
October 20th,  VFW,  Rochester  11:00 am 
 
Upcoming Event(s):  
August 13th, Southeast LC Bike Night, Tillys, Oronoco, 
     5:00 pm - 9:00 pm 
August 30th-September 2nd – A.B.A.T.E. of MN 2024 
     State Motorcycle Rally, Meeker County Fairgrounds, 
     Litchfield 
September 10th, Southeast LC Bike Night, Tillys,  
     Oronoco, 5:00 pm - 9:00 pm 
 
Hi Everyone: 
 
I hope your summer is going well. Mine has been 
really good although it's going way too fast. By the 
time you read this, the summer will be almost half 
gone. UGH. Hopefully, everyone is getting a lot of          
riding in between the rain drops. I don't know about 
you but I'm done with the rain. 
 
My husband and I just got back from the Iowa            
Freedom Rally, and we had a blast even though the 
rain was a pain in the butt.  It was fun seeing so many 
members from Minnesota A.B.A.T.E there. I felt bad for 
all those who lost tents and shelters to the flooding in 
some areas. Thankfully there were no injuries or worse 
due to the flooding and mud. 
 
By the time you read this our Summer Shenanigans 
Party will have come and gone, and hopefully, we will 
have a good turnout and the rain will stay away for a 
few days.  
 
We will be getting ready to go out and deliver our 
Buddy Bears. We will plan some rides and those who 
would like to ride along, you are more than welcome 
to come along. Watch our Facebook page for updates 
on when the rides will be. 
 
We welcome all new members and look forward to 
seeing you at our monthly meetings listed above. 
Fresh ideas are always welcome.  And to existing 
members, thank you for renewing your memberships 
and don't forget about the monthly meetings. 
 
Just a heads up, there may not be an article in the     
September Grapevine as I will be out of town for         
serval weeks and won't be able to do the article. I'm 
sorry for any inconvenience this may cause.  
 
Have a great rest of your summer, 
 
— Terry Panek 

 
 
 

Tri County  
Next Meeting(s):  
August 1st, Cys Bar, Chaska, 7:00 pm 
September 14th, Carver Beach Playground, 900 Carver 
     Beach Rd, Chanhassen, meeting 10:30 am, followed 
     by Freedom Social 12:00 pm - 4:00 pm   
Upcoming Event(s):  
August 17th, Harley Heaven Memorial Motorcycle Ride  
     leaves Jordan at 12:00 pm 
September 14th, Freedom Social, Chanhassen  
     (see above information)  
September 22nd, Adopt-A-Highway pickup, South of 
    Jordan by trains, 10:00 am  
Thank you to Road Noise editors for allowing me to 
submit this late! I’ll keep it short and sweet!   
A special thanks to Jon and Kristy for hosting our 
meeting and making us supper! We had 20+ members 
attend!! And a warm welcome to Ben, Jon’s friend, for 
joining A.B.A.T.E. Welcome!!   
Our chapter sponsored event, Freedom Social, will be 
held September 14th from 12:00 pm - 4:00 pm in 
Chanhassen with our chapter meeting preceding from 
10:30 am - 12:00 pm. Free food, pop, games and  
social gathering will provide your days agenda! Please 
come and celebrate our freedom (and Bill’s birthday)! 
See the Road Noise ad about this event!   
Thank you Bill & Frank for providing the food after the 
Intermediate Riders Course at Hennepin Vo Tech!  
Everyone enjoyed themselves! Our chapter members 
are the best!!!   
— Later ….. peace out. Ger  

Thanks to our Proud Supporters! 
Proud supporters of A.B.A.T.E. Young Riders 

Jane Doyle  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .June 23 - May 25 
Jon Fernholz  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .June 23 - November, 24 
Jim & Kristie Orn  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .June 23 - May, 25 
Alex & Kelly Erickson  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .June 23 - May 25 
Vicki & frank Ernst J . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .une 23 - May, 25 
Tri-County chapter  A.B.A.T.E. of MN  .June 23 - May 25 
Bob & Toni McChesney  . . . . . . . . . . .August 23-July 24 
Glacial Ridge chapter A.B.A.T.E. of MN  .Aug.23-July 24 
Buffalo Ridge chapter  
     A.B.A.T.E. of MN  . . . . . . .November 23 – October 24 
Kris Gruhot  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .November 23 – October24 
Lake chapter A.B.A.T.E. of MN  . .Jan.24 – December 24 
Bergdale Harley Davidson, 
     Albert Lea MN . . . . . . . . . .January 24 – December 24 
Freedom First chapter A.B.A.T.E. of MN Feb. 24 - Jan.25 
Stephanie Christensen  . . . . . . . . .March 24 - August 24 
Rolling Prairie   . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .June 24-May 25 
East Central chapterA.B.A.T.E. of MN  .June 24- May 25 
Would you like to become a Young Riders supporter?  

Donations should be forwarded to 
A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota State Treasurer 

16550 226th Ave NW • Elk River MN 55330 
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Flatlanders 
 
Next Meeting(s)/Event(s):  
August 24th, Buddy Bear Run, Kipp and Christy Fuller's 
     home, 205 N. Ermina Ave., Albert Lea, 11:00 am 
September 14th, Summers Done Run, Tony and Stacy 
     Roe's home, 20261 890th Ave., Albert Lea,  
     10:00 am  
 
Greetings from the Flatlanders!! 
 
Another Algona Rally is in the books. It was quite  
different this year than years past, with torrential rains 
and flooding, but everyone made the best of it and 
had a good time.   
 
What we all can take away from this event is the  
teamwork displayed by the A.B.A.T.E. members and 
volunteers and them working together to keep  
everyone safe and the rally going!! Their actions can 
be applied to everything we do in our chapters!! 
 
As bikers and freedom fighters, we need to work  

together to continue to ride the way we choose, dress 
the way we choose, modify our rides the way we 
choose...It's about choice!! Our lifestyle, our choice!!  
 
We also need to work together when fundraising and 
gaining new members. These items should not fall 
upon the shoulders of the few, but should be spread 
across the masses. TOGETHER we can do great 
things!! 
 
So as always, support the chapter fundraisers, make it 
a goal to bring in one new member, spend your  
gambling money, and when volunteers are requested 
... STEP UP!!   
 
Heads up!!!  Our Summers Done Run is scheduled for 
September 14th this year. Hope to see you there.   
 
Peace, Love and Hugs 
 
— Michele Legried, State Secretary 
    A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota 
 

2024 State Rally Vendors
Club Tiki 

Dar's Goof 

Come & Get it Catering 

Dial-A-Ride 

Herradura's  Family Mexican  
    Restaurant 

Inspire Health & Wellness 

Come and Get it 

Dark Knight Custom  
    Laser Engraving 

We Bead 

Assholes Garage & Tire 

Christian Motorcyclist Association 

DW Therapeutic Massage 

The Biker Lawyers, PC 

Got Ink Tattoos 

Inkology 102 Tattoo Studio 

Spanky's Woodshed 

Lost Viking Art 

Sew Knotty 

Wild Peech Embroidery & Crafts 

Lost Viking Art 

Unique Custom Wood Design 

Cindy's Cookie Jar

See You at the A.B.A.T.E. S tate Rally!
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Date Chapter Location Time
8/1/24 Tri-County Chapter Meeting Cy’s Bar, Chaska 7:00 PM
8/2/24 84th Annual Sturgis Rally Sturgis, SD
8/3/24 84th Annual Sturgis Rally Sturgis, SD
8/3/24 Glacial Ridge Chapter Meeting Marcia’s Bar, Brooten 6:00 PM
8/4/24 84th Annual Sturgis Rally Sturgis, SD
8/4/24 Central Chapter Meeting American Legion, St. Francis 11:00 AM
8/5/24 84th Annual Sturgis Rally Sturgis, SD
8/6/24 84th Annual Sturgis Rally Sturgis, SD
8/6/24 MN Day in Central City Central City, SD
8/7/24 84th Annual Sturgis Rally Sturgis, SD
8/7/24 South Central Chapter Meeting Riverside Bar, Forest City 7:00 PM
8/8/24 84th Annual Sturgis Rally Sturgis, SD
8/9/24 84th Annual Sturgis Rally Sturgis, SD
8/9/24 Glacial Ridge Chapter Campout Games Lake County Park, Kandiyohi
8/9/24 Southwest Chapter Meeting Community Center, Rushmore 7:00 PM
8/10/24 84th Annual Sturgis Rally Sturgis, SD
8/10/24 Freedom First Riders Chapter Meeting Forada City Park 11:00 AM
8/10/24 Glacial Ridge Chapter Campout Games Lake County Park, Kandiyohi
8/10/24 Red, White & Blue Benefit - Straight River Chapter Reggie’s Brew House, Owatonna 10:00 AM
8/11/24 84th Annual Sturgis Rally Sturgis, SD
8/11/24 South Central Chapter Eagles Annual Breast Cancer Run Eagles, Litchfield 10:30 AM
8/11/24 Glacial Ridge Campout Games Lake County Park, Kandiyohi
8/11/24 Heart of the Lakes Chapter Meeting Jess and Rory Olson’s home, Richville 7:00 PM
8/11/24 Publication Committee Meeting Zoom Call 11:00 AM
8/11/24 River Valley Chapter Meeting Eagles Club, Mankato 12:00 PM
8/11/24 Sand Dunes Chapter Meeting The Buff, Big Lake 5:00 PM
8/11/24 Straight River Chapter Meeting Jaycee Park, Owatonna
8/12/24 Metro Chapter Taco Night Casa Rio
8/13/24 Metro Chapter Meeting VFW, Coon Rapids 7:00 PM
8/13/24 Southeast LC Chapter Bike Night Tillys, Oronoco 5 - 9:00 PM
8/15/24 Biker Bash Revival - Central Chapter Morrison County Fairgrounds
8/16/24 Biker Bash Revival - Central Chapter Morrison County Fairgrounds
8/17/24 Biker Bash Revival - Central Chapter Casa Rio, Anoka
8/17/24 Chris Devoto Memorial Ride Neisens Bar, Henderson 11:00 AM
8/17/24 Harley Heaven Ride Jordan 12:00 PM
8/17/24 Northwest Chapter Membership Ride Joe Shimpas 10:00 AM
8/17/24 State Rally Committee Meeting Eagles Club, Litchfield 12:00 PM
8/17/24 VFW Summerfest Monticello
8/18/24 Memorial Ride Weekend - Jack Pine Riders Rock Creek Pit Stop / Banning Junction 11:00 AM / 12:00 PM
8/18/24 Jack Pine Riders Chapter Meeting Nickerson Bar, Nickerson 10:00 AM
8/18/24 Southeast LC Chapter Meeting VFW, Rochester 11:00 AM
8/24/24 River Valley Chapter Gives Back Ride and Fundraiser
8/24/24 Flatlanders Chapter Meeting Kipp and Christy Fuller’s home 11:00 AM
8/24/24 Joe Boys Run (Road Guards)
8/25/24 Way West Chapter Meeting Meeker Fairgrouds, Litchfield 2:00 PM
8/28/24 South Central Chapter Meeting Meeker Fairgrouds, Litchfield 7:00 PM
8/28/24 South Central Chapter Burger Night Meeker Fairgrouds, Litchfield 5:30 PM
8/30/24 MN State ABATE Rally Meeker Fairgrouds, Litchfield
8/31/24 Glacial Ridge Chapter Meeting Meeker Fairgrouds, Litchfield 6:00 PM
8/31/24 MN State ABATE Rally Meeker Fairgrouds, Litchfield
9/1/24 Central Chapter Meeting Meeker Fairgrouds, Litchfield 12:00 PM
9/1/24 MN State ABATE Rally Meeker Fairgrouds, Litchfield
9/1/24 SW District Meeting Lake Chapter Tent, Rally Grounds 9:00 AM
9/2/24 MN State ABATE Rally Meeker Fairgrouds, Litchfield

Continued on Page 27
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS
9/6/24 Northwest Chapter Meeting Chainsaws 8:00 PM
9/6/24 Rolling Prairie Chapter Meeting Last Chance Saloon, Hanska 7:00 PM
9/7/24 Rolling Prairie Chapter Fallen Friends Memorial Ride Last Chance Saloon, Hanska
9/7/24 Northwest Chapter Food/Toy Run Chainsaws 10:00 AM
9/8/24 River Valley Chapter Meeting Eagles Club, Mankato 12:00 PM
9/8/24 Sand Dunes Chapter Meeting The Buff, Big Lake 5:00 PM
9/8/24 Straight River Chapter Meeting Box Car, Waseca
9/10/24 Metro Chapter Meeting VFW, Coon Rapids 7:00 PM
9/10/24 Southeast LC Chapter Bike Night Tillys, Oronoco 5-9:00 PM
9/11/24 Metro Chapter Taco Night Casa Rio, Anoka
9/13/24 Flatlanders Chapter Summers Done Run Tony and Stacy Roe’s home, Albert Lea 12:00 PM
9/14/24 Flatlanders Chapter Summers Done Run
9/14/24 Flatlanders Chapter Meeting Tony and Stacy Roe’s home, Albert Lea 10:00 AM
9/14/24 Sand Dunes Chapter Fall Ride TBD TBD
9/14/24 Tri-County Chapter Meeting Carver Beach Playground, Chanhassen 10:30 AM
9/14/24 Tri-County Chapter Freedom Social Carver Beach Playground, Chanhassen 12 - 4:00 PM
9/15/24 Jack Pine Riders Chapter Highway Pickup 11:00 AM
9/15/24 Jack Pine Riders Chapter Meeting Marge’s Pub & Grub, Brook Park 1:00 PM
9/15/24 Southeast LC Chapter Meeting VFW, Rochester 11:00 AM
9/22/24 Tri-County Chapter Highway Pickup Jordan 10:00 AM
9/29/24 Way West Chapter Meeting Gnome Park, Dawson 12:00 PM
10/2/24 South Central Chapter Meeting Valley Inn, Eden Valley 7:00 PM
10/6/24 Central Chapter Meeting American Legion, Clearwater 12:15 PM
10/6/24 Way and Means Committee Meeting Ugly Bar, Montrose 12:00 PM
10/7/24 Metro Chapter Taco Night Casa Rio, Anoka
10/8/24 Metro Chapter Meeting VFW, Coon Rapids 7:00 PM
10/13/24 Sand Dunes Chapter Meeting The Buff, Big Lake 5:00 PM
10/13/24 Straight River Chapter Meeting Channel Inn, Warsaw
10/20/24 Southeast LC Chapter Meeting VFW, Rochester 11:00 AM

Friends of  
Young 
Riders

n Bergdale  

    Harley-Davidson,  

    Albert Lea
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2024 STATE RALLY SPONSORSHIPS

2024 STATE RALLY SPONSORSHIPS

2024 STATE RALLY SPONSORSHIPS2024 STATE RALLY SPONSORSHIPS

Big D & Holly 
Mankato, MN ___________  

Central Counties 
Cooperative 

Litchfield, MN ___________ 
Channel Inn 

Warsaw, MN ___________ 
Dog Pound Bar 

Owatonna, MN ___________ 
East Central 

Chapter 
St. Francis, MN ___________ 

 Litchfield 
Eagles Club 

Litchfield, MN ___________ 
Litchfield 

Liquor 
Litchfield, MN 

Metro Chapter 
Twin Cities, MN ___________ 

 Moon 
Motorsports 

Monticello, MN  ___________    Rolling Prairie 
Chapter 

St. James, MN ___________ 
 Sled Pulls 

Braham, MN 

A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota 2024 State Rally Sponsors

SMOKER

• Alex Erickson,  
   LLC . . . . . . . . . . . . .Belle Plaine 
• American Legion  
    Post 104  . . . . . . .Litchfield 
• B & R Cycles . . . .Faribault 
• Borderland  
    Chapter  . . . . . . . . . .Roseau 
• Heart of the Lakes 
   Chapter  . . . . .Detroit Lakes 
• Kingston  
   Mini Mart  . . . . . . .Kingston 
• Mr. Potato  
    Head  . . . . . . . . . . .Shakopee 
• Northeast  
    Chapter  . . . . . . . . . .Duluth 
• Owatonna  
    Auto Clinic  . . .Owatonna 

• Red Goat,  
   Bar & Grill  . . . . . . .Watkins 
• Reggies  
    Brewhouse  . . .Owatonna 
• Sand Dunes  
    Chapter  . . . . . . . . .Big Lake 
• Southeast LC  
    Chapter . . . . . . . .Rochester 
• Todd’s  
    Rod Shop  . . . . . . . . .Lowry 
• Tri County  
    Chapter  . . . . . . . . . . .Chask 

• Way West 
   Chapter  . . . . . . . . .Madison 
 

 

• 625 Bar & Grill  . . . . . .Dennison 
• Backwoods Bar  . . .New Auburn 
• BK Heating  
  & Air, Inc. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Ottertail 
• Box Car  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Waseca 
• Buffalo Floral 
   & Landscaping. . . . . . . . . Buffalo 
• Curly’s Café & Bar  New Auburn 
• Cosmos Motorcycle 
   Supply. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Cosmos 
• Gather Kitchen . . . . . . . . Buffalo 
• Jane Doyle  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Blaine 

• Jim Orn. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Kimball 
• Kimmer . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . BHC, AZ 
• Kristie Orn . . . . . . . . . . . . . Kimball 
• O’Hern Coach  
   & Cartage. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Buffalo 
• Old Homestead  
    Cafe . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Henning 

2024 STATE RALLY SPONSORSHIPS

• Sons of Silence MC 
   Hutchinson  . . . . . . . . .Hutchinson 
• The Elbert Agency Hutchinson 
• The Busy Beehive . . . . Brooten 
• TT Motorsports;, 
       LLC. . . . . . . . . . . . Blooming Prairie 
• Wood Lake   
       Lumber . . . . . . . . . . . Wood Lake  
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Silver Lake Legion 
Post #141 

241 Main St. W. 
Silver Lake, MN 55381 

 
A.L. R Director James L. Nowak 

Phone: 320-583-8264 
www.jdnowak@hotmail.com 

 
Riding for America’s Future 

www.legion.org/riders.

CLASSIFIED ADS

The Classified Section is open to all members of   
A.B.A.T.E. of MN.The ads are free of charge and run   
for a three month period. Photos are acceptable  
as room permits.   No business  ads will be accepted.  

Send Your Classified  Ads to:  
roadnoise@abatemn.org  or mail to  
Road Noise, 16550 226th Ave NW   

Elk River, MN 55330

FOR SALE: 2003 Lincoln Town Car  Good Condition, 
89,500 miles, $7,000 or best offer. 507-276-7235 or  
507-240-4273   junejulyau

FOR SALE: 1990 Goldwing 
Trike 78,180 miles, 2020 
Roadsmith Trike Kit, New 
Front Tire, AM/FM Radio, 
1500 cc motor. Have owners 
manual. $10,000 Call Don 
218-452-1518   junejulyaug

FOR SALE: 2008 Sportster 
Custom, XL1200C, with  
detachable windshield and 
saddle bags, good tires. 28,867 
miles. Ready to ride. $3,999.  
Call or text (507) 848-4800.   
julyaugsept 

 

FOR SALE: 2-14 Kendon Single Stand Up Motorcycle 
Trailer. Trailer includes a spare time. Best Offer. Call or 
text Jim 612-231-4240 
julyaugsept 

 

FOR SALE: 2022 Street 
Glide, black, 30,000 miles, 
$14,500. Call John at 651-
307-3609 julyaugsept 
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New & Renewals for August 2024
BORDERLAND 
  Ryan /Lindsey Gilbert  . . . .R 
  Allen Larson  . . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Tammy Berry  . . . . . . . . . . .N 
  Neil "Castro"  
       Kuchenbecker  . . . . . . .R 
BUFFALO RIDGE 
  Richard S /Kim J Louwagie R 
CENTRAL 
  Kat Daak  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Dan Bjelland  . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Josh Schwinghammer / 
       Bethany  . . . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Christian Hendrickson  . . . .R 
  Bud/ Julie Wiser  . . . . . . . .R 
  Terry Sauer  . . . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Richard /Sharon Hogan  . . .R 
  Allen Brinkman  . . . . . . . . .N 
  John Notch / 
       Mary Beth Rothstein  . .N 
  Justin Strassburg  . . . . . . .N 
EAST CENTRAL 
  Kurt G /Kathy M Nelson  . .R 
  Maris /Barbara Schilling  . .R 
FLATLANDERS 
  Gerald Paul  . . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Mike Leifeld  . . . . . . . . . . .N 
  Andrew /Laura Hall  . . . . . . R 
  Jim /Dena Brech  . . . . . . . . R 
  Paul Hofland  . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  David / Serena Valdez  . . . N 

FREEDOM FIRST RIDERS 
  Laurel Brandt / 
      Kimberly Vangsness  . . .R 
  John /Lisa Nori  . . . . . . . . .R 
  Ken "Murf" /Kathy Murphy R 
  Doris Grimm  . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Colten Wolbeck  . . . . . . . . .R 
   Anne Spiegelberg  . . . . . .N 
GLACIAL RIDGE 
  Brandon /Heidi Nelson  . . .R 
  Dan Johnson  . . . . . . . . . . .N 
HEART OF THE LAKES 
  Emily Bjelland  . . . . . . . . . .R 
JACK PINE RIDERS 
  Daniel Barnick  . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Rick / Patty Volk  . . . . . . . .R 
LAKE 
  Mark /Michelle Backlund  .R 
  Jerry /Amy Smith  . . . . . . .R 
  David A Kilts  . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Steve Evenson  . . . . . . . . . .R 
  LeRoy /Krissy Zarnke  . . . .R 
  Robert Hample  . . . . . . . . .R 
  Chris /Carrie Erichson  . . . .R 
  Jonathan Edwards  . . . . . .N 
  Tom Grether / 
       Brittney Fields  . . . . . . .N 
  Patrick Keener  . . . . . . . . .N 
METRO 
  Thomas R Costanzo  . . . . .R 
  Ron Reineke . . . . . . . . . . . . R 

  Jerry Hill Kat Hill  . . . . . . . . R 
  Brian Garin  . . . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Jay Bock  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . R 
  Kelly McGuire  . . . . . . . . . . N 
  Suman Arubapati  . . . . . . .N 
  Julie Partlow  . . . . . . . . . . . N 
NORTHEAST 
  George /Michelle Martin  .R 
  Christine Christofore  . . . . .R 
NORTH STAR 
  Jason Davis  . . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Jake Howard / 
       Elena Brustad  . . . . . . . .R 
  Robert Hutchinson  . . . . . .R 
  Ron /Kathy Weiss  . . . . . . .R 
  Derek Maruska / 
       Sabrina Silvestre  . . . . .N 
NORTHWEST 
  Greg Woods/ Melody Berg R 
  Richard Knott  . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Shawn "Oggy" Carlson / 
       Tiffany Jones  . . . . . . . .R 
  Kalcy Barbot  . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Gary Hasley  . . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Norm Huth  . . . . . . . . . . . .N 
RIVER VALLEY 
  DeLayne Nelson  . . . . . . . .R 
  Ken Furst  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Jennifer Mendenhall  . . . . .R 
  William /Wendy Wark  . . . .R 
  Donald Madden  . . . . . . . .R 

  Thorne Torgerson / 
       Heather Ribbe  . . . . . . .N 
  Wayne Davis  . . . . . . . . . . .N 
  Aaron Klossner  . . . . . . . . .N 
ROLLING PRAIRIE 
  Kent /Eileen Augustin  . . . .R 
  Frank/Stacy Green Howard R 
  Joshua /Amanda Crowley N 
  Tim Fischer  . . . . . . . . . . . .N 
SAND DUNES 
  Brian "Beard" Johnson/  
      Becki "Fireball"  . . . . . . .R 
SOUTH CENTRAL 
  Doug /Ingrid Cohen  . . . . .R 
  Michael Niece/ 
       Tina Myllykangas  . . . . .R 
  Derreck Hennen / 
       Kayla Asfeld  . . . . . . . . .R 
  Grady /Noel Huggett  . . . .R 
  Steve Zimmerman  . . . . . .N 
  Gaylen Jr /Cori Heacock  .N 
  Matt/Lillian C Zwagerman N 
SOUTHEAST LC 
  Christopher/Karolyn  
       Kindschy  . . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Robin /Kristy Maxson  . . . .R 
  Mathew /Kandi Woodworth R 
  Stephanie Gullo  . . . . . . . .N 
  Aaron Johnson  . . . . . . . . .N 
  John Freerksen  . . . . . . . . .N 
  Branden Strong  . . . . . . . .N 
  Lori Sifers  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Jade Knopf / 
       Anna Packard  . . . . . . . .R 
  Sylvester / Elise Nagel  . . .N 
SOUTHWEST 
  David T / Rebecca A  
       Murphy  . . . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Colter /Codie Deutsch  . . .R 
STRAIGHT RIVER 
  Marcus "Gypsy" Dick / 
       Mellissa Buchta  . . . . . . .R 
  Jeremy /Vicki Engel  . . . . . .R 
  Larry Churchill  . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Dirck Hogan /Joann Widen R 
  Nathan Weber  . . . . . . . . .N 
  Richard Seberson  . . . . . . .N 
  Todd Johnson  . . . . . . . . . .N 
TRI-COUNTY 
  Curt /Judi Quiner  . . . . . . .R 
  La Vern "LJ"/Char Johnson R 
UP NORTH 
   Kaleb Swenson  . . . . . . . . .R 
  William Trautman  . . . . . . .N 
  Joseph Petterson  . . . . . . .N 
WAY WEST 
  Darold "Beetle"/ Paula 
        Bailey  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Chad Bissett  . . . . . . . . . . .R 
  Aaron Unzen / 
       Seantae Read  . . . . . . . .N 
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51 years of riding and 30 years 
representing bikers who 

are hurt or in trouble in Minnesota. 
 

CALL 
1-800-770-7008 
St. Cloud (320) 259-5414 

“Ask your friends about us.” 
 

If you have any legal problem 
and you wonder what to do 

CALL US 
and we will find someone to Help! 

 
www.minnesotapersonalinjury.com 

 
Offices in St. Cloud and the Twin Cities 

 
“Justice For the Injured”



MINNESOTA GOVERNOR 

Governor Tim Walz 
130 State Capitol 75 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 
Saint Paul, MN 55155 
(800) 657-3717 

U.S. SENATORS 

Senator Amy Klobuchar (D-MN) https://klobuchar.senate.gov 
302 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510 
(202) 224-3244 Fax: (202) 228-2186 
 
Senator Tina Smith (D-MN) https://smith.senate.gov 
309 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510 
(202) 224-5641 Fax: (202) 224-0044  
 U.S. REPRESENTATIVES  

FIRST DISTRICT 
Brad Finstad (R-MN) https://finstad.house.gov 
1605 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
(202) 225-2472 

SECOND DISTRICT 
Angie Craig (D-MN) • https://craig.house.gov 
1523 Longworth Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 
(202) 225-2271 

THIRD DISTRICT 
Dean Phillips (D-MN) • https://phillips.house.gov 
1305 Longworth House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 
(202) 225-2871 

FOURTH DISTRICT 
Betty McCollum (D-MN) • https://mccollum.house.gov 
2256 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 
(202) 225-6631 Fax: (202) 225-1968 

FIFTH DISTRICT 
Ilhan Omar (D-MN)https://omar.house.gov  
1517 Longworth House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515  
(202) 225-4755 

SIXTH DISTRICT 
Tom Emmer (R-MN) https://emmer.house.gov 
315 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 
(202) 225-2331 Fax: (202) 225-6475 

SEVENTH DISTRICT 
Michelle Fischbach (R-MN) • https://fischbach.house.gov 
1004 Longworth House Office Building  Washington, D.C. 20515  
(202) 225-2165  

EIGHTH DISTRICT 
Pete Stauber (R-MN) •https://stauber.house.gov 
126 Cannon House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515 
(202) 225-6211 
 http://www.house.leg.state.mn.us/hinfo/leginfo/cong.pdf

A.B.A.T.E of Minnesota 
P.O. Box 142 • Mapleton, MN 56065

 NON-PROFIT ORG 
U.S. POSTAGE 

PAID 
SPICER, MN 

Permit No. 32

Attention Postmaster: Time Dated Material

Check your expiration date. Please use the form below to re-new your membership with A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota, so 
that you may continue to receive the Road Noise and be informed!

(Applicants 18 years of age and older)
PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY

Name 1:

Name 2:
 Associate Name

Address:

City:

State/Zip:

Phone #:

E-Mail:

Renewal:       Yes      No

Over 18:        Yes      No      Under 21:      Yes      No

Chapter:
 If left blank the correct area chapter will be assigned.

 Dues: 

   ❑ 1 year $30.00 Single or ❑ $50.00 per couple.

   ❑ 2 years $60.00 Single or  ❑ $100.00 per couple.

   ❑ 3 years $90.00 Single or ❑ $150.00 per couple.

   ❑ 5 years $150.00 Single or ❑ $250.00 per couple.
                          Make checks payable to:
 A.B.A.T.E. OF MINNESOTA

Charge to: Visa Mastercard

Exp:

Card #:

Signature:

...............................................................................

...............................................................................

MOTORCYCLE PAC OF MINNESOTA
Unless you opt-out by signing below, $3.00 from 
your yearly membership dues will go to 
Motorcycle PAC of Minnesota, a Political 
Action Committee of Minnesota Motorcyclists.

Opt-Out:

Signature:

P.O. Box 142, Mapleton, MN 56065


